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                                 Trustees Report for year ended 
August 31st 2020

The trustees present their report with the financial statements of the 
Charity for the year ended August 31st 2020 ( already submitted) .The 
trustees have adopted the provisions of the Statement of Recommended 
Practice ( SORP ). ‘ Accounting and Reporting by Charities ‘issued in 
March 2005 .
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Structure , Governance and Management 

Governing document 

The Charity is controlled by its governing document, a deed of trust 
dated May 16th 1990, and constitutes an unincorporated Charity.

Recruitment and appointment of new trustees 

Prospective new trustees are normally proposed by an existing trustee 
and voted onto the board at a trustees meeting.

Organisational structure 

Management of the Charity is delegated to the trustees , who meet on a 
quarterly basis to administer the Charity.A management team, appointed 
by the trustees manage the day to day operation.

Risk Management 

The trustees have a duty to identify and review the risks to which the 
Charity is exposed and to ensure appropriate controls are in place to 
provide reasonable assurance against fraud and error.

Objectives and Activities 

Objective and Aims

The two principal objectives and aims are:

1)  To provide affordable counselling for people suffering from mental 
and emotional distress 

2) To provide training, up to Diploma level,  for those wishing to be 
engaged in counselling.

Significant activities 

Halfway through the 2019/20 financial year the Covid 19 virus forced 
the country into lockdown, which caused the Charity substantial 
problems.

All external funding events were cancelled and a major source of 
income was cut off.



The trustees were successful in securing grants from a range of 
sources, which enabled the vast majority of both counselling and 
training to reorganised on a remote basis .

This represented a substantial achievement by the management team.

To synchronise the financial year and the education year we agreed to 
end the 2019/20 year on August 31st .

Financial Review 

Reserves Policy

It is the policy of the Charity to maintain unrestricted funds , which 
are the free reserves of the Charity, at a level which is sufficient to 
cover 3 months unrestricted expenditure.
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